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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Boxed classified ads $21 

1/8 Page  $19 
¼ Page  $37 
½ Page  $58 
Full Page $105 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $20 
½ Page  $28 
Full Page $51 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

Water Meter Reader 
 

will be going around reading meters during the middle 
of August. If there is a note left on your door or you 
receive a phone call please call the Town Office at  

967-2251 with your reading. 
 

If it is after hours you can visit the Town of Eatonia 
Webpage and submit it online at www.eatonia.ca 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

Closed Monday, August 7th 

 

The Town Office, Town Crew,  
Recreation Office, and Nuisance Grounds 

will be closed 
Monday, August 7th 

 
 

Due to Monday, August 7th being a holiday 
 garbage will be picked up on  

Tuesday, August 8th  

Taxes 
From July – December, 2017 a 1% penalty per month 
will be charged on all current taxes still outstanding. 
In January, 2018 a 10% penalty will be charged on all 

outstanding taxes. 

 
  

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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SALE BY TENDER 
 

1. Under the provisions of The Tax Enforcement 

Act the Town of Eatonia offers for sale the 

following residential property:   

 

Lot 4 Block 7 Plan BB4511 

207 - 1st Avenue East 

 

2. Located on the property is a mobile home with 

small addition and small shed.  The lot is  

 50 ft. x 125ft.   

3. For more information on this property or to 

view the home, contact the town office at  

 306-967-2251 

4. A tender must be submitted in a sealed 

envelope marked “Property Tender” addressed 

to the: 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

 

5. Tenders must be received by 4:00 p.m. on 

September 6, 2017.  

6. A certified cheque to the municipality for 10% 

of the amount of the tender must accompany 

the tender.  Tenders submitted without 

certified funds will not be considered.   

7.  Highest, or any tender, not necessarily 

accepted.   

8. Successful bidder will have 30 days to provide 

the balance of cash to complete the purchase.  

The deposit will be forfeited if the successful 

bidder does not finalize the agreement for 

required time.   

9. All legal costs, title transfer fees and applicable 

taxes are the responsibility of the purchaser 

and are in addition to the bid price.   

  

Dated the 28th day of July, 2017     

  

Cheryl Bailey   

Administrator  

Town of Eatonia   

INVITATION TO TENDER 
 

The Town of Eatonia invites tenders to 

complete the following renovation work  

at the Arena   

 

Removal and replacement of the ceiling in 

two (2) dressing rooms and bathroom 

Install exhaust fan in the bathroom  

 

Please submit tender with a quote  

for each renovation  
 

For more information on these renovations 

or to view the building, please contact  

Doug Bredy at 306-430-7825 or  

the town office at 306-967-2251 

 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed 

envelope marked  

“Arena Renovation Tender”  

addressed to the: 

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

 

Tenders must be received at the town 

office by 4:00 p.m. on September 6, 2017  

 

Lowest, or any tender, not necessarily 

accepted   

 

Dated the 18th day of July, 2017 
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Tickets available at the Town Office,  
Eatonia Library, or with any Library Board 

Member or Park Committee Member 

 

 
 
 

The family of Vicki Wormsbecker 
would like to say thanks for the 

flowers, food, cards and memories 
shared about Mom after her 

death…Like she always said she moved 
here from Romania when she was  

4 years old and found the  
best place on earth, Eatonia. 
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Eatonia Oasis Living 

Newsletter July 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

Happy Birthday, Lennie Bews…93!! 

Happy Birthday, Harvey White…102!! 

Wow!! 

Thank you to Herb and Joyce Frank for 

hosting the monthly birthday party.   

A good time was had by all! 

 

 
 
 

Resident Update: 

We have 17 residents currently living at E.O.L. 

(There are Double rooms vacant!) 

Welcome to Carl Miller!  We hope you enjoy your new home. 
 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our 

facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora or Krista at (306)967-2447 for 

more information.  ASK US ABOUT THE PERSONAL CARE HOME BENEFIT!) 

 
 

Our condolences to 

the Wormsbecker 

Family.  Vicki was a 

wonderful lady, and 

will be missed by all 

the staff and the 

residents of EOL. 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

 

2:00 to 3:30 

 

Everyone Welcome!! 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

- Marie Smith for organizing our Craft Session  

- Candy Ashford helping out with activities 

- Chase and Brody Oomen 

- Linda Radies 

 

Our hopes are that we can start going on more outings with the 

residents.  This would involve at least one volunteer for every 

two residents.  If you are interested in helping us out, please call 

Vicki or Cora at 967-2447  

 

If you are interested in driving the Handivan, please contact 

Cheryl Bailey or any member of the Eatonia Healthcare 

Foundation for more details 

 

 

 

 
 

 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

COME ON DOWN!! 

Bring your quarters!! 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at 

Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an important 

part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much.  Our 

services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 

ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 

 

-MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING, CRAFTS, MANICURES 

-BOWLING!! 

-ICE CREAM SUNDAES ON THE PATIO 

-A GROUP FROM LEADER SENIOR CITIZEN’S HOME CAME TO EATONIA AND 

WE ENJOYED A PICNIC AT THE CAMPGROUND. WE HAD A FEW GAMES OF 

BINGO, AND AN AFTERNOON OF VISITING! WE WILL BE RETURNING TO 

LEADER, HOPEFULLY IN AUGUST! 

-WE HAVE BEEN SPENDING A LOT OF TIME OUTSIDE ENJOYING OUR 

FLOWERS AND GARDENS! WE WOULD LIKE TO GET SOME MORE 

PERENNIALS…PLEASE KEEP US IN MIND WHEN YOU ARE THINNING 

YOURS OUT! WE WOULD TAKE ANY OFF YOUR HANDS! 

 

BE SURE TO CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!! 

E.O.L. HEART & STROKE BIG BIKE: 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THE RIDERS 

AND TO THOSE WHO DONATED…WE 

RAISED OVER $3400!! 

WAY TO GO EVERYONE! 

 
 

EATONIA COMMUNITY BARBEQUE WAS HELD 
FOLLOWING THE BIG BIKE RIDE, AND THE 
SILVER COLLECTION FROM THAT RAISED 

ANOTHER $400 FOR THE  
HEART & STROKE FOUNDATION! 

 
THE COMMUNITY BARBEQUE WAS SPONSORED 

BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA, THE EATONIA & 
DISTRICT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, THE 

EATONIA RECREATION BOARD AND EATONIA 
OASIS LIVING. THANK YOU TO THESE 

ORGANIZATIONS AND TO ALL WHO ATTENDED! 

Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility. 
We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 
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Herb and Joyce Frank 

are pleased to announce the  
marriage of their son 

Jadon Frank to Mikaela Nelson 
Which took place on May 20, 2017,  

at St. Aidan Anglican Church,  
Moosejaw, SK. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

APARTMENT FOR RENT 
 

One Bedroom Non-Smoking 

Apartment 

Includes stove and fridge 

And hook ups for washer and dryer 

 

Available August 1, 2017 

 

For more information 

Contact Cheryl at 

967-2846 (home) 

Or 

967-2251 (work) 
 

Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation 

 

A special “Thank You” to the EOL for the last year 
and a bit that you shared with mom, Vicki 

Wormsbecker. She was glad to be back home as 
she said, Eatonia meant so much to her and the 

staff at EOL only made it that much better. 
Thanks to all she thought of you as great friends. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Our heartfelt thank you for everyone’s words of 
condolences, hugs, flowers, cards and food given 

to us at the time of our mom’s passing.  We 
cannot thank you enough.  It made a difficult 

time much easier for all of us.  We also would like 
to thank Mary Ann Rosher, Rose Bosch and the 

members of the choir for providing the music, 
Father Dan for the beautiful service, Susan 

Theaker for reading the scriptures and the C.W.L. 
for arranging and serving the lunch.    

Everything was perfect. 
In lieu of thank you cards, a donation will be 
given to Eston Caring Hands and to Eatonia 

Oasis Living. 
 

Once again, we thank you. 
 

The Knuttila Family. 
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                Thank you to our sponsors: 
Crop Production Services and G-Mac’s Ag Team 
               for sponsoring the fireworks 
 
                     Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 
                           Eatonia Tavern 

 Nunweiler’s Flour Company 
           Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 
                        Rivers West DSCR 
              Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd. 
                  Chesterfield Stock Farm 
                 Eatonia Park Committee 
              Prairie Centre Credit Union 
                 Pro Plus Sales & Rentals 
                  Bredy’s Country Store 
                       Town of Eatonia 
                   Co-op Grocery Store 
 
          The following are sponsoring the 
            entertainment for the cabaret: 
                Theaker Enterprises Ltd 
                  Larock Enterprises Ltd 
                J & T Hennes Farms Ltd 
                   Stevens Holdings Ltd 
                      D & A Farms Ltd 
                     Punter Farms Ltd. 
 

And Minor Hockey and Centennial Committee 
           for organizing the events for the 
            Eatonia Oasis Big Ball Bash and 
              Canada’s 150th Celebration. 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped out at the 
concession for the Canada 150/Big Ball Bash: 

 

-The Campground Committee for the use of the 
Barbeque 

-The Junior Football Team for the use of their Gazebo 
-Jeff Stevens for letting us use your cargo trailer 

-All the volunteers who helped us set up, work at the 
concession and cleaning up. 

 

It was a successful weekend, and we appreciate 
everyone who gave us a hand! 

~The Eatonia Arena Kitchen Committee 

The Canada 150 celebrations started off early t 8 a.m. with the pancake 
breakfast. It was a great turn out as we served almost 100 people. Thank 
you again to the sponsors Kindersley and District Co-op and Nunweiler’s 
Flour.  
 
The afternoon was a hot one, with the temperature over 30°C!! To cool off, 
the kids grabbed a snow cone in the park and headed to the pool for free 
swimming. The ones who decided to brave the heat enjoyed the sand pile, 
sports activities, and tattoos in and around the park. Later in the afternoon 
we were able to enjoy a Canada 150 cake made by C.Tadich Designs which 
was provided by the Town of Eatonia. The Eatonia Park Committee had a 
great time hanging out with all the kids and would like to thank all those 
who sponsored the events including Rivers West District.  

There were 12 cars and trucks who entered the Show & Shine. 
The weather was excellent. Thank you to everyone who entered 
and to everyone who came out to see the cars/trucks. Thank you 
to Vold’s Collision Ltd. for donating the door prize, powered 
cooler, which was won by Doug Bailey.  

A Jail & Bail fundraiser took place throughout the day by 
the ball diamond. Officer Rosher was on duty all day 
delivering arrest warrants and bringing people to jail. 
Thank you to the community and ball players for 
supporting the Jail & Bail! All proceeds from this event 
are going towards the Centennial celebrations in 2020.  
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August Rec News 
 

Pool Hours  
Monday – Friday 

Aquasizes 8am-9am 
Lessons 9am-12pm 

Public Swim 1pm-5pm 
Aquafit 5-6pm (Monday & Wednesday) 

Lane Swim 5-6pm (Tuesday, Thursday, Friday) 
Public Swim 7-9pm 
Saturday & Sunday 

Public Swim 1-5pm and 7-9pm 
 

DAILY 
Preschool/Senior - $2 
Child (age 5-12) - $3 

Youth (age 13-17) - $4 
Adult (age 18 & up) - $5 

Family - $15 
 

PUNCH CARD (10 SWIMS) 
Preschool/Senior - $18 
Child (age 5-12) - $27 

Youth (age 13-17) - $36 
Adult (age 18 & up) - $45 

**MUST BE PAID AT TIME OF PURCHASE** 
 

SEASON PASS 
Preschool/Senior - $50 
Child (age 5-12) - $125 

Youth (age 13-17) - $150 
Adult - $175 

Family - $275 
 

AQUASIZES/AQUAFIT 
Aquasize (drop in) - $5 

Aquafit – $5/class 
 

LANE SWIM 
Lane Swim (drop in) - $5 

 

SWIMMING LESSONS 
Red Cross Swim Preschool 

(with pass) - $60 
(without pass) - $65 
Red Cross Swim Kids 

(with pass) - $65 
(without pass)- $70 

**MUST BE PAID IN FULL ON THE FIRST DAY OF LESSONS* 
 

Aquasizes:   
This is a low intensity, low impact aerobic workout lead by 
DVD and Janice Nunweiler.  The cost is $5.00/drop in. 
 

Aquafit: 
This class is being instructed by Cindy Rodgers from Leader.  
It is a higher intensity water workout class that combines 
cardio, strength training and flexibility but you are able to 
work at your own level and pace.  It is recommended that 
you wear water shoes or an old pair of runners, have a 
water bottle and have proper support for your upper body.  
This cost class is $5.00/class. 
 

Swimming Lessons: 
There is still time to register for the final set of swimming 
lessons.  Please stop by the Town Office or the pool for a 
registration form or email eatoniarec@sasktel.net.  The 
final sets of swimming lessons for the summer are:   

July 31 – August 4 (one week) 
August 14 – August 25 (two weeks) 

All swimming lessons must be paid in full the first day of 
lessons. 
 

Private Pool Parties: 
Private pool parties for birthdays, etc. are available on 
Saturday mornings from 10am-12pm.  The rate for this is 
$100/hour.  You are welcome to bring food, snacks and 
drinks to the pool for your event. 
 

Summer Fun Program: 
The Summer Fun Program is in full swing at the Arena on 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday’s.  The times are  
10:00-11:30am for ages 4-8 and 12:30-2:00pm for ages 9-
12.  Each day will consist of an art/craft project, a healthy 
snack and physical activities.  This program is being offered 
free of charge but we do ask that all parents please sign a 
waiver prior to your child attending.  Children who show up 
with out a signed waiver will unfortunately not be able to 
stay.   
 

**PLEASE NOTE THAT THE SUMMER FUN PROGRAM WILL 
NOT RUN THE WEEK OF AUGUST 14-18 AS IT IS VACATION 

BIBLE SCHOOL THAT WEEK** 
Recreation Board: 
The Recreation Board is accepting applications for the 
vacant Recreation Board Member position.  If you are 
interested in joining the board and have an interest in 
recreation in our community, please contact Vanessa for an 
application at eatoniarec@sasktel.net or 306-967-2557.  
Thanks! 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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Watering Hours 
 
 

Even numbered houses can water on  
even calendar days  

Odd numbered houses can water on  
odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and 

evenings from 7:00 – 10:00 on your  
assigned day. 

 
Please note that watering hours are 
effective throughout the calendar 

year.   
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Wednesday, August 16 
10:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Located at the Town Shop 

 


